
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

NATIONAL EXECUTIVE BOARD VISITS LOCAL 320’S  
WEST VALLEY PROCESSING & DISTRIBUTION CENTER

LOCAL 320 FACILITY TOUR
The National Postal Mail Handlers 
Union National Executive Board 
along with members of Local 320 
were on hand for a Local 320 guided 
facility visit at the Priority Mail West 
Valley P&DC in Phoenix AZ. The 
visit included a walking tour of the 
facility along with an opportunity 
to meet and talk to Mail Handlers 
working mail at the facility.

LOCAL 313 MEETING AND TRAINING
NPMHU National Executive Board members and Contract Department personnel were on hand for the 
installation of o�cers for Local 313. A) Pictured Front Row (l-r) Julio Collazo Branch President, Richard Sierra 
Local 313 Vice President, Elsie Dos Santos Local 313 Treasurer, National President Paul Hogrogian, National 
Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora, Miguel Castro Steward. Pictured Back Row (l-r) Maurice Torres Local 
313 President, David Wilkin Northeast Region Vice President, Luis Toyos Local 313 SEBM, Tom Ruther CAD 
Regional Director Northeast Region, Jese Carrion Steward, Idelfonso Rivera Steward. B) National President 
Paul Hogrogian swears in new Local 313 Recording Secretary Juan Morales.
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AFL-CIO/NPMHU-HQ VISIT
Members of the National Executive Board and Local Presidents sitting on 
the Field Negotiating Committee toured the new National Headquarters 
of the National Postal Mail Handlers Union located at the AFL-CIO 
Headquarters in Washington, DC. The construction, while ongoing is 
progressing rapidly and will be ready for occupation in May 2019. 

LOCAL 305 SWEARING IN OF OFFICERS
National President Paul Hogrogian and National Secretary-Treasurer 
Michael Hora conducted the swearing in for Local 305 President
Felandria Jackson at the National O�ce while the remainder of Local 
305’s Executive Board were on hand by phone for the swearing in 
ceremony. Pictured (l-r) National President Paul Hogrogian, Local 305 
President Felandria Jackson, National Secretary Treasurer Michael Hora 
and Eastern Region Vice President and Local 308 President John Gibson.

LOCAL 315 PORTLAND P&DC TOUR  
AND ANNUAL HANDLER HARVEST
Local 315 President Bryan Easley led a tour of the Portland P&DC which 
featured the new USPS EPPS Operation. Along for the tour were A) (l-r) 
Local 302 President Anthony Coleman, West Region Vice President and 
Local 316 President Don Sneesby, Local 315 President Bryan Easley, Local 
320 Vice president Shawn Garey and Local 320 President Alex Cervantes. 
B) Members of the Local 315 Executive Board gather for their Annual 
Handler Harvest. Pictured (l-r) Don Beaton Treasurer, Doug Miller Vice 
President, Bryan Easley President, Laurie Harms Recording Secretary. 
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LOCAL 300—BRONX, NY, RALLY FOR  
THE CAMPAIGN FOR POSTAL BANKING  
AND TO STOP THE PRIVATIZATION  
OF THE POSTAL SERVICE. 
Current and former Members of congress along with 
postal service union personnel Joined together for a rally
on Postal Banking and the end to talks of privatizing the 
post o�ce. A) Local 300 President Kevin Tabarus gives 
his remarks at the Rally. B) Former Congressman Joseph 
Crowley spoke at the rally to drum up support for the 
cause. C) Local 300 Shop Steward Training.

C

2019 WOMEN’S MARCH 
(MULTIPLE CITIES) 
A) Local 322 President 
Kelly Dickey and Local 322 
Treasurer Donna Truschel 
representing Mail Handlers 
at the Pittsburgh Women’s 
March. B) Local 302 Vice 
President Juanita Contreras 
marches with family friends 
and Union Brothers and 
Sisters at the Oakland 
Women’s March. 
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LOCAL 330 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
National President Paul Hogrogian, National Secretary-Treasurer Michael Hora and 
West Region Vice President & Local 316 President Don Sneesby were in attendance
for the Swearing in of newly elected 330 o cers. A) Pictured (l-r) National Secretary-
Treasurer Michael Hora, National President Paul Hogrogian, Local 330 President Bob 
Gri th, Local 330 SEBM Gary Owen, Local 330 Vice President John Regis, Local 330 
Recording Secretary Ken Rivas, Local 330 Treasurer Larry Bellizzi and Western Region 
Vice President Don Sneesby. B) Local 330 swearing in of o cers ceremony.
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LOCAL 301 ANNUAL WINTER BRANCH MEETINGS
Local 301 Members gathered for the Annual Branch meetings: 
A) Local 301 Executive board along with Stewards and Branch 
Presidents at the Annual Branch Meeting. B) Northeast Region 
Vice President David Wilkin addresses the Local 301 members 
at their meeting. C) Gathered at the Branch Meeting to discuss 
business were: (l-R) Northeast Region Vice President David 
Wilkin, Local 301 Treasurer Neil Ryan, Northeast Regional 
Director Tom Ruther, Local 301 President Dan St. Marie and 
Local 301 Vice President Sean Sweeney. 
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